Date: May 2024

To: LPSD School Board Members and Superintendent Kasie Luke
From: Nicole Metzgar

Re: May Curriculum Report

Curriculum

Collaboration with Southwest School District:
Southwest School District reached out to learn about LPSD’s distance online program. Ms.
Cornell was able to join the collaboration and share some great insight for them to consider.

Collaboration with Principals:
We made great progress on a shared vision for the highest priority in September 24 and

Powerschool Expectations for the 2024-2025 school year.

Al in LPSD: We are looking into using literacy grant money to develop an “Introduction to Al”
curriculum for students and teachers over the summer to be taught during the fall 2024
semester. There are several LPSD teachers who have volunteered to collaborate with Marli
Manning to bring learning about Al to our staff and students.

Science LV 11: The science committee met on Friday, May 3rd, to make sure LV 11 science
was ready to roll out next school year. They found some updates were needed. Powerschool
will roll over those updates over the summer and be ready for teachers to start the school year
with.

End of Level Assessment Edits: There is a list of updates that need to be made to End of
Level Assessments.

SBS Booklet & Wiki Updates: There is a list of updates that need to be made to the SBS
booklet. The wiki is temporarily not working. The IT department has a summer plan to move all
the wiki resources to a google drive or google site to share with teachers.

Advanced Online Classes: 1 student has applied to take 2 advanced online courses for fall
2024.

CTE for HS Credit: 39 CTE HS credits have been awarded to 41 high school students from 11
LPSD sites—including Lake View Home School. Curriculum helps determine which credit type
the courses align with. The 4th CTE session is not included in these numbers.

Experiencing Out: 21 Experiencing Out HS credits have been awarded to 10 high school
students from 3 LPSD sites—including Lake View Home School. Curriculum oversees the
awarding of credit amount and credit type for these experiences.



Leveling Transfer Students: Since the last board report, 2 students have transferred into
LPSD schools; LPSD has had 40 total students transfer in this school year. Curriculum helps
with initial placement of these students in levels.

As always, feel free to contact Nicole Metzgar at nmetzgar@lpsd.com (907.781.3201) with any
questions, concerns, or ideas. Have a wonderful shani (summer). Quyana. Chin’an.
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